

Dear Members,

After reviewing the Spring Report '21, the Women's Division has accomplished many planned golfing experiences for our paid members. Not to forget the many decisions made to accommodate Covid guidelines.

- We have a total of 108 women who paid a \$20.00 Membership Fee.
- There were 7 Bubble Teams in total created by our Women's Division members.
- Women Division members chose to golf 9 or 18 holes every Tuesday to accommodate one's skill and enjoyment for the game of golf.
- Prizes were awarded at the end of each week to Winners and Runners-up in each Division.
- The Golf Genius tournament organizer program is a work in progress for the Women's Division. We look forward to more understanding of its many aspects during the offseason.
- Next year, we plan on reinstating the Women's Division Match Event.
- The success of the WOW golf league continues. There is a growing appetite for this casual, fun, 9 hole Womens golf league.

Events completed this season:

- 1) International Women's Golf Day June 1, 2021.
- 2) The Women's Field Day on July 20 was a staggered start event due to Covid safety rules. Reports were positive on all levels, with 116 participants from our Club and many across the Province. Patti's seafood chowder was a hit! Unbelievably, the event filled in 4 days after its posting on our website. Chester has made an excellent name for itself over the many years. It was a rewarding, pleasurable experience for Linda Oliver, event Chair, to continue the CGC Women's Field Day tradition.
- 3) Golf Fore The Cure August 10 raised over \$30,000.00 for Breast Cancer Research. Once again, many thanks to Linda Oliver, Chair and her committee members. MJ Saffrey and Gail Carleton collected all the donated prizes and sponsored Fore The Cure!
- 4) Monthly scrambles and luncheons. The final event will be our end-of-year AGM scramble and luncheon. Would you please mark Tuesday, September 28th on your calendar?

Covid was a factor every step of the way during the past two years. It provided interesting challenges and unprecedented decision-making. Without the efforts of the following women, who created weekly draws, produced final results and chaired events, our league would not happen. Thanks so much for all your contributions in 2020-2021:

Kelly McKnight - Past President Sherry Brine - Secretary Trudy Somers-Lamb - Treasurer Linda Oliver - Vice President Monthly Hosts- Rosemary McInnes

- Catherine Campbell - Anna Camp

- Sheila Boss

Barb Oland Debbie Toogood Moie MacGillivray MJ Saffrey

Respectfully Submitted,

Gail Mitchell- Women's Division President